
 ISSUE 8.   23rd March,  2023  Office Hours  
Monday to Thursday 8:30am to 4:00pm 
Friday 9:00am to 3.30pm    

 

THE WEEK 

Friday 24th March 

Free Choice Friday 2 – 2.50pm 

Assembly – 3pm 

Monday 27th and Wednesday 29th March 

Bowls Team training 2 pm 

Wednesday 29th March 

2.15 pm … Terry Payne from Paynesville RSL visiting 

students to talk about his experiences and ANZAC Day 

Thursday 30th March  

Parents and Friends Group Meeting. 4.15pm 

Friday 31st March 

Free Choice Friday 2 – 2.50pm 

Assembly – 3pm 

UPCOMING DATES 

Tuesday 4th April  

Regional Competition Bowls Competition at Traralgon. 

Wednesday 5th April  2 – 3.30 pm Easter Celebration 

Activities: Whole School – organised by Year 5/6 classes. 

House Colours themed. Students will know their House 

Colours by next week. There will be a range of fun 

activities. Families are welcome to join from 3pm. 

Thursday 6th April 

- Last day of term. House Colours Day.  

- Cross Country 11.30am – 1.30 pm approximately 

- Final Assembly for term 1. 2.45 pm 

- NO After School Care  today 

ANY DONATIONS FOR OUR EASTER RAFFLE CAN 

BE LEFT AT THE FRONT OFFICE. If you have sold 

all your tickets and would like more, please grab 

another book from the office. 

Receive our newsletter by email, please send your 

request to: paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 
Special Reading Awards were given out to 

our Prep/1 students at Assembly on Friday. 

We are so proud of our little readers 

TERM DATES for terms 1 and 2. 

Term 1: Friday 27th January – Thursday 6th April. 

Term 2: Monday 24th April (Staff only on this day) – Friday 23rd June. 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS during term 1 and 2. 

Friday 7th April: Good Friday 

Tuesday 25th April: ANZAC Day 

Monday 12th June: King’s Birthday 

IMPORTANT NOTES FOR YOUR CALENDAR FOR TERM 2. 

Monday 24th April: PUPIL FREE DAY. School will commence for 

students for term 2 on Wednesday 26th April after the ANZAC Day 

Public Holiday. 

Monday 31st April. Term 2 Swimming Program begins. 

Wednesday 3rd May – Friday 5th May.   

Grade 3/4 Coonawarra Camp 

mailto:paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community. 
 
Learning has been our value of the week and I learnt on Saturday at our Working Bee that teamwork and 
community are so important in being able to create and embed a strong and positive vibe and culture at 
our school. There were many parents, families, students, staff and students that attended. Each one 
contributing to getting so much done together to clean up and rejuvenate areas of the school that had 
weathered the summer months and into the autumn. Thank you to all that came on this day. There were 
many that were apologies and we all know we can’t be at everything, every time. There will be another 
Working Bee next term and I will get the date out earlier so there is more time for those who wanted to 
come but already had plans. 
 
NAPLAN testing for our year 3 and 5 students was completed today. Our students have positively engaged 
in the testing they have needed to complete. It has been quite a busy and sometimes stressful time for 
many of them. They have shown resilience and a can do attitude and given it their all. We are all so proud 
of what you achieve every day and for putting in the effort to complete these tests during the last 2 weeks. 
Well Done to you all. 
 
The Easter Raffle tickets have been sent out and prizes for the raffle are coming through the doors by many 
who are contributing to the prize collection. We of course have appreciated all the donations so far and 
would certainly love to have as many prizes to hand out as possible. If you do have the ability to add some 
easter eggs, creative or interesting easter themed prizes or baskets, vouchers or other nice things they 
certainly would be used and shared with those purchasing tickets. The money raised by this raffle will go 
towards the garden project (Students are still working on the name of this project, however after seeing 
the changes already to the garden area and the clearing of many overgrown and delapidated garden beds 
etc they are starting to get a greater vision on what it could be). As I said last week, we have so many good 
things and great people in our community and we look forward as a team to collaborating with all of you 
and the many others across the community that would like to join in when they can and be part of our 
school community. The next meeting for the PARENTS AND FRIENDS GROUP will be held on Thursday 30th 
March at 4.15pm in the Staffroom at school if you would like to join. 
 
Deb Mathers – Principal 

 
Values Awards winners for the last 2 weeks. 

 
Aires has taken home a few over the last 2 weeks. Well Done Aires. 

 
 



Prep/1’s 
Have been learning so much in Maths about numbers and money. They have also enjoyed spending time 
learning new mathematical and numeracy skills through using the Maths Seeds online platform to engage 

further in the concepts being explored at their level. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Grade 2’s 

 
The grade 2’s continue their journey into ‘Art of the World’. They have started creating pointillism 
paintings from France this week. They have also been working on a range of Maths concepts and strategies 
which they were proud to show their understanding of.  

 



Grade 3/4 
 

The grade 3/4’s have enjoyed being part of many different learning experiences this week. They have liked 

partaking in Music and a First Aid and CPR Incursion run by St John Ambulance. They also certainly like to 

read their Book Club newspapers as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Grade 5/6 
Students in Grade 5/6 have continued to learn more about our school values and leadership. They have 

also been learning about first Aid and CPR.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



WORKING BEE SATURDAY ON SATURDAY 18th MARCH 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Staff Member of the Week 
As a staff we are living our school values everyday and acknowledging the work each of us as staff does to 

promote and show these values. The staff member of the week for last week was Jess Sargant. She 
received his award for showing the value Positivity. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WELLBEING and CHAPLAINCY 

 

 

Wellbeing Award winners for the last 2 weeks are Lachlan McGrath and Aires Ngawhika 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The Resilience Project. 
As a school the students all participate in sessions during their Wellbeing class that has them 

understanding the principles of Gratitude, Empathy, and Mindfulness (GEM). The flyer below is for a 

fabulous presentation to support parents and families.  

This will be held on on Wednesday 29th March from 6.30 - 7.30 pm. 
Parents and Carer will need to register for the webinar using the following link: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEscu-spzMsH9YFVSHczgBYaugOi20b-fOD 

 
 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZEscu-spzMsH9YFVSHczgBYaugOi20b-fOD&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6fc2227146c6476445d408db1f61935a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638138276169555052%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t7vXTaXDVvBGqHg9bCR9D2eJZQ5WSkBzKTFmAwkjdOU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZEscu-spzMsH9YFVSHczgBYaugOi20b-fOD&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6fc2227146c6476445d408db1f61935a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638138276169555052%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t7vXTaXDVvBGqHg9bCR9D2eJZQ5WSkBzKTFmAwkjdOU%3D&reserved=0


 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Paynesville P.S. Values Awards. 

 
Value of the Week: LEARNING. 

 

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School Values. 

Jayden Barley. 3/4… For doing his absolute best in NAPLAN to show his learning. 

Zahara Terrick. P/1…  For taking on feedback regarding her learning. 

Liam Checkley. P/1… For actively extending his learning in Reading. 

Charlotte Brocchi. P/1… For always listening carefully during instruction time. 

Olivia Gordon. 2… For consistently doing extra work to extend her learning. 

Zoe Wyntjes. 2…  For improving in her writing. 

George Wood-Laird. 3/4…  For learning to walk away and to avoid conflict. 

Lacey Kiss. 5/6…  For always showing enthusiasm and commitment to her learning. 

Melanie Guthrie. 3/4… For explaining her thinking so clearly during Maths. 

TJ Tavai. 3/4…  For approaching his learning enthusiastically. 

Bronte Pyke. 5/6… For learning to play safely on Play Equipment. 

Nathaniel Abraham. 3/4… For mastering his level M timestables. 

Jayden Taplin. 5/6 … For improving his information report writing. 

Mahlia Owen-Marchbank. 5/6… For the efficient and conscientious way of going about her learning. 

Austin Bourke. 5/6… For positive learning in the classroom. 

Tom Geisler. P/1… For learning three ways for practise mindfulness. 

Maddison Kelly. 5/6… For asking for ways in which to extend and improve her art pieces. 

Issabell Longey. 5/6… For supporting her learning and the learning of others by making an excellent 

seating choice. 

River-Lee Blanco. 5/6… For applying reading strategies conscientiously in her reading task. 

 

Well done to all these students as well as so many others across 

the school that have worked to display actions showing our value 

of LEARNING this week.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


